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III.A. Presentation on Department of Education requirements and guidance regarding calculating student hours for the 
2020‐2021 School Year in accordance with Hawaii Revised Statutes Section 302A‐251 
 
Support with comments 
 
What a terrific presentation.  I'd like to address the last slide regarding online learning "Parental Choice." 
 
There are schools who have elected to provide continued distance learning regardless of parent choice. 
 
Please provide a separate pie chart to accurately reflect that subset if students. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
February 18, 2021 
  
Hawaii State Board of Education 
Student Achievement Committee 
Margaret Cox, Committee Chairperson 
Kili Namauʻu, Committee Vice Chairperson 
 
Aloha Chair Cox, Vice Chair Namauʻu, and Members of the Committee, 
 
Per Discussion Item A, HawaiiKidsCAN strongly opposes the Hawaii DOE’s 
request for a general waiver to waive the requirements of HRS 302A-251 for the current 
school year. 
 
Founded in 2017, HawaiiKidsCAN is a local nonprofit organization committed to 
ensuring that Hawaii has an excellent and equitable education system that reflects the 
true voices of our communities and, in turn, has a transformational impact on our 
children and our state. We strongly believe that all students should have access to 
excellent educational opportunities, regardless of family income levels and 
circumstances. 
 
It is deeply disappointing that the Hawaii DOE is seriously considering abandoning 9 
days of vital instruction time, as it is irrefutable that students have been suffering 
unprecedented learning loss and social emotional challenges during the COVID-19 
pandemic. In fact, HawaiiKidsCAN has testified going back to July 2020 that the Hawaii 
DOE should take a proactive approach in planning and negotiations, including but not 
limited to making up for lost instructional days by eliminating the spring break and 
institute days, or extending the school year by three weeks. There may be other creative 
approaches to deploy, including partnerships with community organizations to help 
make up lost learning by using weekends. It is unclear from the Hawaii DOE’s memo to 
the BOE if all options have been exhausted in the last 7 months, so we would urge the 
question of this waiver to be deferred until such conditions are met, including the 
upcoming spring break. 
 
We were also disappointed that the Hawaii DOE request for a general waiver did not 
include specific references to bold interventions to make up more school time for kids. 



School districts in Atlanta, Hartford, and Nebraska are among those looking at bold 
strategies to combat learning loss, including night school, spring break bootcamps, 
mandatory summer school, and longer school days. It is unclear if the Hawaii DOE is 
willing to put all ideas and options on the table for discussion before requesting the 
waiver, but we would urge the continuation of this discussion. While we recognize the 
financial challenges facing the public school system, accepting the waiver at this time is 
conceding defeat to a lost school year to many of our kids. 
 
Mahalo for your consideration, 
  
David Miyashiro 
Founding Executive Director 
HawaiiKidsCAN 
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